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Calendar of Events  * Kamloops Chapter Events 

 

*Mar 22nd General Meeting [Remember it is the 4th Wednesday    [Not the last one] 

*Apr 9th Adopt A Road {10 am Coffee @ Dickinson 4015 Davie Rd Pick up starts at 10:30 BBQ & Potluck to follow] 

*Apr 12th Executive Meeting 

*Apr 16th 47th Annual Easter Parade 

  Apr 22nd Meet the Machine {Kamloops Pow-Wow Grounds] 

*Apr 23rd Annual Spring Garage Tour 

  Apr 23rd Golden Ears Swap Meet at Maple Ridge. 

*Apr 26th General Meeting   

  May 26-27th Coastal Swap Meet 

*Jun 3rd Kamloops Interior Swap Meet [Contact Ernie margorernie@telus.net  re Stall Rental] 
  Jun 6-14th  Canada 150 Tour 

  Jul 14th Collector Car Appreciation Day 

  Aug 11-12th Hot Nite In the City 

  Sep 8-10th Ford Ranchero Roundup (1957-1979) [For Information Contact Rich Vandermey mr.frontenac@shaw.ca] 

*Sep 15-17 10th Annual Back Road Tour [More details to follow] 
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   Hi Folks well winter is just about over and it is once again time for 
ñAdopt A Roadò and our 47th Annual ñEaster Paradeò. Hope you can 
participate in them as they are both family events.    

   I have heard from a number of members how much they enjoyed Dickô Parkes presentation on the 
history of Kamloops Chapter at the last meeting. Although I have been a member for a number of years 
I found that there was a lot of things I did not know about our club.  
   It was mentioned to me that it would be nice if the books, pictures and other items dealing with the 
clubôs history could be put on display at least once a year so new members have an idea of some of 
the things the club has done over the past 45 years. 
   I donôt know if I should mention this however the other day I received some disturbing news that I am 
suffering from O.C.D., however I think at my age I can live with it. 
 

 

   
 On Wednesday June 7th our Chapter is hosting a dinner at Valleyview Hall on  

Park Drive for those taking part in the 150 Tour. 

   As a member of the Kamloops Chapter you are invited to participate 

               in 2 ways 

   1. You can volunteer to help with set up, serving the dinner, parking & etc. 

   2. You can attend the NO COST dinner, however you must register by  

              May15th with John Foley jlfoley@shaw.ca or 250 573 4256 

   It is not my plan to turn anyone away however without registering you will be 

turned away as I need to know how many will be attending so there will be enough food. 

John 
  

 
 
 

April 22 nd is the date of ñMeet a Machineò. As far as 

volunteers goes, I figure 2 hr shifts per vehicle (ambulance, wrecker, 

and fire truck), would be appropriate. So, assuming that the event is going from 8:00 am 

until 4:00 pm we would need approximately 12 volunteers. If you can help as a volunteer please 

contact me Terry Davidson 250 579 8510 or htdavidson@shaw.ca.  

      As far as the other displays [memberôs cars] go I was informed by Jim Moorhead (250 578-2678) 

that he and Jerry Wallin (250 579 5102) are co-ordinating these displays. Thanks Terry 

 

 

If you know any member that needs a little sunshine please Contact Elaine Jones Our Sunshine 

Girl at joneselaine28@yahoo.ca  778 470 0369.  

   Elaine sent a Hoping You Are Feeling Better card to Jeanne Chambers after her nasty fall. 
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By: Dick Parkes 250 573 5740 rparkes@telus.net 

 

   Bruce Bawtree has purchased some property up on Duck Range and I thought I should pay a visit 
to his Barnhartvale home before he moves (which will 
be a while yet).   
   When I arrived, Bruce was working on assembling 
the engine from his 1964 VW van.  Also in his garage 
is a ô59 Austin Healey which has been partially 
restored and outside there is a ô56 Studebaker Hawk 
and his Chevy pickup.  Like most of us in this hobby, 
moving will require relocating a lot of vehicles! 
 
   Terry Shewchuk surprised me the other day when he told me he also has another vehicle in the 
works.  It is the chassis and remains of a 1927 Essex that is having a boat-tail body constructed for it 
at a welding shop behind the Halston Esso.  This shop is on the agenda for the April 23rd Garage 
Tour, so we can all have a look at this project then 

       
 
   After a long and tedious process, Jim Johannsonôs 1970 Landrover Safari is pretty much completed 
and it is absolutely stunning.  It is still down in a shop between Merritt and Spences Bridge, but should 
be home and on the road when the roads clear up. 
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AMBULANCE TRIVIA AND OTHER STUFF 
      

 

As most of you may know already, when we 

started the restoration of our 1952 Austin 

Sheerline ambulance, we joined the Austin 

Sheerline and Princess Club, headquartered in 

England.  By joining this Club, which is similar 

to our own Club, we hoped it would help us to 

locate parts and information necessary for our 

restoration project.  An additional bonus was the 

bi-monthly magazine that we receive as well as 

the significant publicity our project has received.   

     In a recent copy of 

the AS & P Club 

magazine there was an 

article giving some 

interesting production 

information and a price 

guide.  According to the 

article, there were only 7,851 Austin Sheerlines built of 

which a mere 600 were limousines (a longer wheelbase version on which our ambulance and hearses were 

constructed).  Under the price guide section it 

states:  ñAmbulances and hearses are very rare 

but there are specialist collectors (interested in 

these models) and there are less than ten survivors 

so negotiate your own priceò. 

     I have often wondered how many of these 

ambulances survive so it was enlightening to 

learn this information.  There have been periodic 

mentions of the ambulance version in the AS & P 

Club magazine and we did locate two when we 

were in New Zealand so we knew there were a 

few out there.  I am, however, pretty much 

convinced that we probably have the only left-hand-drive Austin Sheerline in existence.   Confirmation that we 

have a very rare vehicle, and possibly one-of-a-kind, makes us even more proud of our very own ambulance.   

     On another matter, it appears that our Chapter is in line to receive another 

vehicle, a 1929 Dodge 4- door sedan.  This car is also a significant local 

vehicle as it has apparently been owned by the Fuoco family since new and 

Ray Fuoco was an early member of our Chapter and possibly a charter 

member.  The car has been stored for many years in a little garage on Lorne 

Street and as nobody in the family has any interest or expertise with vintage 

cars, they have agreed to donate it to us.  The photo of the car was taken at 

our Chapterôs first mall show in the Thompson Park Mall in 1973, when it 

was displayed by Ray Fuoco.  J Dick  

  

Before 

After  
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4 th  Annual BOWLING  Day  
   Sunday February 19th at 3 pm about 30 of our top notch bowlers and 

their coaches gathered at the Bowlertime bowling lanes to show off their 

skills for a family fun day. With not too much to celebrate, certificates 

were handed out for ñBeating My Grandpaò & ñBeating My Friendôs 

Dadò. Several other members joined the bowlers after the bowling for 

supper at the Whitespot for a tasty dinner. And to hear the bragging about 

the scores and complaining about sore muscles that were going to appear in the days to follow. 

 

No these are not spectators but members getting organized for their bowling 

.  

 

By the look on their faces  

Rich and Bruce are  

trying to fiqure  

out what to do! 

Here Ken is explaining  

to Rich how the  

game is played 

 

   

 

 Photographer 

caught in the act 

of getting some 

action shots.  

 

 

 

                                  It was exciting however some č did have time to have a quick nap between balls. 

 

I think Andy is looking up 

to see if  

there is  

rally a ñBowling Godò 
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All it takes is the form as demonstrated by John & Lil  
( I hear that it did not help in the scoring) 

      
 

 

Virgil and Rick are trying  

to decide who  

has the fastest balls?  
 

 

What happened as  

I threw the ball  

and nothing changed? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    
Some candid shots of the day 

 

   


